October 2017
Dear Applicant

Thank you for your interest in the position of part time teacher of maths at Brymore Academy.  It really is a fantastic and unique place to work and I hope having read all of the information, and maybe visited us, you will feel it is the right school for you.  If not, then I wish you luck in any future applications.

Brymore is currently in an exciting phase of its development, which I know sounds like spin for it has had a difficult time in the past, which is true, but I genuinely believe it has the potential to thrive and become one of the most successful academies in the country.  The boys themselves make the Academy what it is, and you will find them polite, well-mannered and motivated to do well and I am also lucky to have loyal and hard working staff.  The newly appointed governors and trustees have a wealth of experience and play an exceptionally active and supportive role within the Academy.  The grounds, brand new teaching block and boarding accommodation, 110 acre farm, one acre walled garden, workshops, forge, outdoor pool and the excellent views of the Quantocks are all added bonuses.

I took over as Headteacher at Brymore in 2010, following the retirement of Malcolm Lloyd who had been at the school for seven years.  He was responsible for £6 million worth of development, creating excellent facilities.  In September 2011 I was able to appoint virtually a brand new leadership team, who embraced the challenge of transforming the school with vigour and enthusiasm.  Vicky Davis is the Senior Deputy Headteacher, in charge of teaching and learning/ curriculum; Luke Winter is the Deputy Headteacher, responsible for Student Welfare, while Michelle Craig is the SENCo. Rob Watts joined the school in April 2012 as Head of Boarding. Staff describe the ‘buzz’ of Brymore, the sense that we are moving forward and building our own future. In the last four years the school has moved from the 96th percentile for pupil progress to the top 5% of schools nationally.  English consistently has the best progress in Somerset and is now in the top 15% of schools nationally, with Maths also regularly in the top 15%. Results in Agriculture, Technology, Science and Horticulture have also been outstanding.

If you have done your research and googled Brymore, I am sure you have read about past staff suspensions and a culture of bullying.  The issues with staff are behind us (over 7 years ago) and I can honestly say I have never worked in a school where the students work so well together and are so supportive of each other.  A recent survey revealed 96% of boys felt Brymore was a happy and caring place and they are incredibly proud of their school.  Two recent Ofsted inspections have commented on the pace of change, strong leadership and management and the positive feedback from parents and students alike.
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Since 2014, the academy has expanded to beyond 300 pupils, taking in Yr7 and 8 boys for the first time in the school’s history. We are now the most oversubscribed school in the area, meaning approximately three applicants for each place on offer. This post offers a unique opportunity to join a successful team of staff with a proven track record of school improvement.  I am looking for people with drive and determination, who demand high standards from themselves and others and who share my vision that there is no ceiling to the success that the boys at Brymore can achieve. 

Your role will be to contribute to boys’ development in Maths, particularly ensuring that there is a significant rise in the number of students achieving positive Progress 8 scores, especially at the top end.  As part of the Maths team, you should ensure that Maths is at the heart of the boys’ experience at Brymore.  You will have a passion for your subject and a determination that every single boy should achieve his best, by whatever means necessary.  You will have the ability to inspire students to deliver the best they are capable of.  You will need to be prepared to give time to focus on student achievement, acting as a role model in proving the value of a relentless work ethic and above all, showing that you care.  You should also have the potential to be an outstanding practitioner who consistently adds value to the students you teach.

Maths is led by Ian Ashton, a former lead practitioner in the London Borough of Havering who has transformed results in the past. Claire Truman joined us in September 2016, having previously been Head of Maths in Taunton, with a track record of outstanding teaching. The Department has been in the top 15% nationally for value added and one of the highest performing departments in county. The department also has a specialist HLTA, Jo Rundle, who is a key and experienced member of the maths team.  This is an opportunity to play a pivotal role within a friendly, caring team.  It is a chance to have a significant impact and a strong voice in driving change forward. 

If you wish to apply for this exciting post then please complete the application form, accompanied by a letter of application.  The closing date for applications is Wednesday 8th November 2017 and interviews will take place during week beginning 13th November 2017.

Should you wish to visit the school at any time then please contact Mrs Julie Vearncombe at the School who can arrange a visit, 01278 652369.  Should you wish to discuss this post further, please contact Ian Ashton on 07590 429910.

Yours sincerely
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MARK THOMAS

Headteacher

